Regular Town Board Meeting June 20, 2017

Ms. Sabin said the Cable TV Committee is meeting June 17th at 6:15 pm here at Town Hall to review and make sure in agreement with the franchise renewal with Charter Communications.

Ms. Dickman congratulated the recent graduating class of 2017. She said she is a proud Grandmother to Matthew, one of the Baker's Dozen. She also said if anyone has not heard the story of Supt. McDonald and how he found success it is worth listening to and is very impressive.

Ms. Lesniak said she and Ms. Dickman attended the 200th year celebration of the Female Charitable Society this past weekend. She said it is the second oldest organization in the country. They have a medical loan closet on River Street with 4,000 items that are loaned free of charge to anyone living within the Baldwinsville Central School District boundary.

Highway Superintendent Comments:

Mr. Foster said road repairs will begin as weather permits, but, with all the rain so far this year projects will be scheduled quickly. He will try to give property owners as much notice that a project will occur as possible.

Ms. Lesniak suggested the projects should be put on the town website.

Supervisor Comments:

Mr. Sykes said the ribbon cutting for Aldi's Supermarket is July 17th at 8:25 am.

<u>Citizens Comments</u>: None <u>Engineer Comments</u>: None <u>Attorney Comments</u>: None

123-17-000 MOTION BY Ms. Lesniak, seconded by Mr. Dudzinski, to adjourn to the Regular Town Board Meeting on July 5, 2017 at 7:30 pm.

Mr. Zaccaria – Yes, Ms. Lesniak – Yes, Ms. Sabin – Yes, Mr. Tupper – Yes, Mr. Dudzinski – Yes, Ms. Dickman, - Yes, Mr. Sykes – Yes

All Ayes – Motion Carried & Adopted

Meeting closed 7:56 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Precourt, Dated: 6/21/17